
   

 

“Band of Oz” gala at the Elks Lodge and 
of course we are catching our breath 
from the Spring SOS in Myrtle Beach.  If 
you were lucky, you could party 24/7..no 
complaints!  

We trust many of our BBC members plan 
to attend the Va. Beach Music Festival in 
Va. Beach May 18-22, the Northern Vir-
ginia Shag Club Capital Classic in July, 
the Richmond, Va. and Beckley, W.Va. 
Shag Clubs’ August parties, and our own 
BBC annual party in August—not the 
same weekends thank goodness.  Too 
much fun…!  Of course, there are also 
Fall SOS in Myrtle Beach, and the Vir-
ginia Beach Shag Club October party.   
This is a lot to remember, so you better 
write these down on your calendars.  

 The BBC was also partying at the Outer 
Banks Shag Club party in March and had 
a “large” time.  The hospitality, food and 
overall fun got ‘top” billing. Thanks to 
Sharon and David Jones for their hard 
work, personal touches to the weekend, 
and most importantly, for being the 
“super” people they are!  If you missed 
the party, try to go next year—the theme 
will be “King Arthur’s Court.” 

A Virginia Shag Dance Day was kicked off 
in April in Virginia Beach.  Cindy and 
Larry Black did a fabulous job of putting 
together the 1st of what looks like many 
annual days of shag dance recognition.  
Congratulations to the this year’s honor-
ees!  —-See Heather’s article in this 
newsletter. 

The BBC Annual Party in August is still on 
the planning board. The date and specif-

ics should 
be firmed up 
within the 
next week.  Watch your e-mails and our web 
site  BattlefieldBoogieClub.com 

Ok, now for the hard stuff!  The BBC members 
work hard to give its members a strong fun-
filled club. The Loft is treating us good—this is 
fortunate for us to have a place to dance for 
our club!  But, as you can appreciate, a criti-
cal few club members can not keep the club 
going without your help!   

There are so many ways to help the club. A 
volunteer goes a long way to keep us going—a 
shared job is a fair job!  This said, the reality 
is there are many members that we do not 
see or hear from for months.  And for this 
reason, not knowing if you are sick or well, I 
personally, will be calling each of you in the 
next few weeks to see how you are doing and 
to try and bring you back among us to dance 
and have fun with your friends.  I would be 
willing to bet a little nudging is all it will take.:)    
We miss you and we need you to make the 
BBC the best it can be! Without you 
~~~~~there is no club….OH NO! 

We will have information on any of the up-
coming events, either on our web site, on the 
table at the Loft, or if all of this fails….ask us 

So, lets get ready for a fun-filled summer with 
many opportunities to meet  and cherish 
friends.  Our high spirits will carry us far! 

See you at the Loft! 

       Let the good times roll! 

                     Audrey  
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“Springing” into action is putting it mildly as 
we get ready for the fun of summer.  I hope 
all of you are thinking sun, beach, and lots of 
dancing!  Thanks to Jim Rose and Craig 
Jennings for the great beach music every 
week at the Loft, to our dance instructors for 
teaching free shag lessons  to both beginners 
and intermediate dancers and to our line 
dance   instructors  for  keeping  us  all  out  
on  the 

 f loor.  Along with our weekly 
“reinforcements” there are many shag club 
events coming up, and our BBC will have 
some that you will not want to miss—Sunday 
socials, picnic, annual party...to name a few!     
A  bunch  of  us  had a  blast  at  the      
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   Outer Banks         Shag Club—Does it      

Again! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
What a party!  Some BBC members went down to the OBX on March 24-26 to attend their an-
nual party.  A couple hundred enthusiastic dancers were kicking back yet in high gear for 
partying.  Greg and LA Mills provided the dance workshop combined with a demo in shag 
and line dancing.  We were all pumped by their style and down-to-earth teaching instructions.  
Pretty work LA and Greg!  —The weekend was full of activities, exceptional tasty food—
satisfying the biggest of appetites—and definitely spirited dancing!  Way to go OBX—we love 
y’all! 

 

      Shannon  Armstrong                      3/06 

      Ann  West                                              3/06 

      Brenda  Ford                                        4/06 

      Cathy  Herndon                                  4/06       
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ago or Fran Bingley in Virginia 

Beach or Rodger Woodson in 

Roaoke; teachers like Larry & 

Kathy Williams in  Tidewater, 

and Brenda Franklin near 

Lynchburg. 

 

To all of those who were rec-

ognized and to the countless 

others who weren’t but give 

the gift of shag to so many oth-

ers, the Virginia Shag Dance 

Day did a great job of saying 

what so many of us think to 

say, but just never do: thank 

you. 

ginia!) and his partner Autumn 

Jones and fellow team mem-

bers, Leslie Melton and Wil-

liam Greene. 

 

Later in the evening, all atten-

dees were treated to a full din-

ner and plenty of time to so-

cialize and dance. 

 

Finally, there were some 

dance exhibitions and then 

those dancers who were being 

recognized were announced.  

It was a wonderful tribute to all 

those, young or old, who have 

made a difference to shag in 

Virignia. 

 

BBC is working hard to 

become a successful 

shag club, but you 

never want to forget 

those who paved the 

way before you.  Pio-

neers of shag like Earl 

Robinson who started 

the Richmond Shag 

Club so many years 

Article   by ??? 

What began as a straightfor-

ward fundraiser for the Na-

tional Shag Dance Team, 

turned into a true “labor of 

love” (as I’m sure hostess 

Cindy Goree Black can attest) 

because somewhere during 

the planning of the event, she 

and Larry (her husband and 

fellow host), felt it would also 

be a good time to recognize 

those Virginians who have 

made a difference in the Shag 

Community and contributed to 

putting Virginia on the “Shag 

Dance Map”. 

 

So this past April 8th, after sev-

eral months of planning and 

active promotions throughout 

the State, the first Virginia 

Shag Dance Day was born. 

 

The event was held at the 

lovely Dancesport dance stu-

dio in Virginia Beach, Va and 

began with shag workshops 

by talented dancers and Na-

tional Shag Team members, 

Brennar Goree (also from Vir-
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Virginia Shag Dance Day 
April 8, 2006 

by Heather Jennings 
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Many of our BBC members filled the dance floor on April 15, at a dance sponsored by the Vir-
ginia Gentlemen at the Fredericksburg Elks Lodge.  The place was rocking to the sounds of 
The Band of Oz who entertained over 300 people in attendance and no one there was too shy. 

Brenda Bishop shared her fantastic dancing talent as well as her incredible singing ability 
on stage with the band members as they performed "Brown Eyed Girl".  Way to go Brenda!! 

Guess Who    
Came to 

F’ Burg? 
By Shirley Kirchner 



6  

 

Vol. 2  No.3 

May/June  2006 

The Bugle 
  Battlefield Boogie Club 

Spinnin’ Round…   
By Jim Rose 

beachdj51@yahoo.com 

 News from the DJ  Booth 

Top 40 Hits Courtesy of www.949thesurf.com  
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            Steps for May/June 

May  4                                          Basic, Start

May 11    Craig & Heather           Male Turn Variations/
Female Turn Variations

May 16                                         Basic, Male Turn

May 23    Don & Audrey               Behind Sailor Basic 
Pivot Variation
(instructor’s  choice)

May 30                                         Basic, Crossover Basic,
Half Turn

June 6                                          Basic, Start

June 13   Craig & Heather           Leg Up Basic, Capital-
Classic mirror step

June 20                                        Basic, Half Turn

June 27   Don & Audrey               Stutter Basic, 
(instructor’s choice)

Happy Feet Do Six Steps 

 
 

We the Editorial Staff 

APOLOGIES for get-
ting our newsletter 

Out at such a late 

Date……….. 

 

Computer 

Failure 

•Toni               Berry                      5/06
•Nancy            Bernstein               5/06
•Betty             Russell                   5/16
•Ann                Shimel 5/24
•Steve             Berry                      5/29
•Bill                 Bernstein               5/30
•Heather         Jennings                 6/06
•Nancy            Gehley                    6/07
•Ron                Bishop                    6/20
•Don                Borja                      6/20
•Shirley           Kirchner                 6/22

May/June Birthdays

•Toni               Berry                      5/06
•Nancy            Bernstein               5/06
•Betty             Russell                   5/16
•Ann                Shimel 5/24
•Steve             Berry                      5/29
•Bill                 Bernstein               5/30
•Heather         Jennings                 6/06
•Nancy            Gehley                    6/07
•Ron                Bishop                    6/20
•Don                Borja                      6/20
•Shirley           Kirchner                 6/22

May/June Birthdays
      What’s Up! 

• May 25-29 USA Grand Nationals in Atlanta 

• June 3 Margaritaville party with Ski Club of Washington,  
  Falls Church VFW    

• June 17 Rain or shine– NVSC Picnic at home of Darleen 
  Small, Gainsville, VA 

• July 7-9 ACSC/SOS Summer Workshop 

• July 14-16 Junior SOS in Myrtle Beach 

• July 28-30 Capital Shag Classic, Holiday Inn, Old Town 
  Alexandria,  w/ Ellen Taylor, music by Butch 
  Metcalf!! 

• Aug 3-6 Swing Fling (Charlie & Jackie will be here) 

• Aug 4-5 Richmond Shag Club’s Annual Party 

• Aug 26 SAVE THIS DATE!  BBC Annual Party 

• Sept 10 Sunday Social at Rene’s 

• Sept 15-24 SOS Fall Migration, NMB 

• Dec 9 NVSC Holiday Party 

Keep on 
Shaggin’ 


